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HHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Via Zoom
Monday 14th December 2020 @ 7.30pm

Present: The President (MH), Chairman (SD), Secretary (JT), Mike Ward (EMW), Richard Macer (RM), Alan Dow (AD - CDA), Ian Southgate (IS), Nicki Smith (NS), Matthew Ashley (MA) and Heather Windust (HW).
1. APOLOGIES

Vice Chairman (FT), Treasurer (RW), Gaynor Toms (GT) and Koo Janzen (KJ).
2. PERSONALIA

The Treasurer has had his knee operation and is now recuperating at home.
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD ON OCTOBER 12th & NOVEMBER 9th
Actions noted as arising from the previous minutes have been completed.  Minutes were approved.
4. CORRESPONDENCE

The Secretary has received an email from Cleaven Faulkner asking for more details of the decision to suspend league matches before Christmas, the Chairman has responded.  Mr Faulkner thanked him for providing the additional rationale which he accepted was well considered.

5. REPORTS

a
Discipline
The CDA confirmed that the teams for whom suspended players play are playing so their suspensions are now active.  Clubs have been advised of the status.  RM asked how was the term of the suspension decided and the CDA responded that it was based on the number of matches that the players should miss.

b
Treasurer
The Treasurer has recommended refund of some fees and intends to start repaying clubs shortly.  He is also investigating how much of last season’s cup fees could be repaid as competitions did not come to any conclusion and fees are generally intended to cover latter stages where umpires and pitches are provided by the County.

c
Player Pathway
KJ produced a report which generally disagreed with the EH proposal for development of talent going forward.

EMW asked whether the Council agreed with the report.  RM noted that the South counties were keen to continue Southern Counties Championship.  
MH has spoken to Gavin who runs the Dorset Player Pathway and NS noted she coaches in Berkshire and both had concerns.
The Council noted and sympathised with him and are in general agreement with his concerns.  The Chairman will thank him for raising the concerns.

RM believes a further paper will be distributed in January.
GT, on reflected, commented that the changes being mooted and not because of the way the South run their programmes but because talent is not being developed as well in other areas.  She also observed that AC and DC are in the centralised calendar for the next 5 years so at this level, changes would not be so far reaching.  She also questioned whether KJ’s views are those of Player Pathway committee and asked if this should be confirmed.


d
Junior Competitions

HW noted that postponed fixtures have been moved to March 7th, however these clash with EH cup but this was unavoidable.  She also noted that South Central juniors group met recently and discussed how games would be played at each level with EH representatives with a report expected in January.  
South meeting on Thursday discussed In2Hockey and a suggestion was made of maximum of three teams involved at any one location however this would be very time consuming to complete.  There was no information on whether a South round would be played.  
She reported on principles that were fed into the South Central working group which would looking to provide a common framework across all regions so anyone moving from one to another would know what to expect.
RM asked about minis.  HW confirmed she had drafted a plan for the second half of the season but noted that clubs are looking at limiting numbers attending making things more difficult to achieve.


e
Umpires
A note from RW indicated that a new system for Level 1 assessments was working well.
EMW thanked the HHUA for supporting hockey being played (especially David Boyle).
JT asked about short notice appointments as friendly fixtures tended to be agreed closer to the playing date than league ones.  He was advised to speak to DB to discuss but a lead time of 10 days may be acceptable.  It was also noted that there are likely to be more umpires available than fixtures.

f
EH and South
GT had no updates, but was expecting some advice given London would be moving to Tier 3 later in the week.  [Post Meeting Note: Other areas hosting our clubs and players have also moved into Tier 3 as of 19th December].

South – EMW reported that at a senior level they have been dealing with presumed transition at end of season.  They have received draft documents, including a constitution.  RM and EWM are having fortnightly meetings with Rich Beer of EH, and have observers within the three transition groups (London, South East and South Central).  
RM commented on the player pathway as there was no PC scheduled from September 2021, but he believes EH are planning a programme.  South can see where KJ is coming from as believes in the County Championship, but doesn’t see how that continues.  This would be even more problematic if Surrey disband.  PC is under a cloud until Talent system begins in 2022.
EMW observed that discussions are becoming more constructive, although EH have not contacted SCHA directly for help, but getting closer to sharing with them.  The SCHA management committee have offered to help and answer any questions.  He is optimistic that the relationship is mellowing.  Currently it is not clear how Masters level hocky will unfold but for one year at least it is likely to be under the existing format.

The Chairman confirmed that Masters have not yet been discussed, but likely to be left for 12 months.  Closing date for responses from Clubs was 11th December for South Central, and is 18th December for South East.  A summary of of responses will be sent to clubs, and a new draft for the league composition will come out in January.  Meetings are being planned thereafter.

JT noted that border clubs decisions need to be made by the end of January.

RM also noted that South are returning affiliation fees from the last two seasons.  Details passed to South Treasurer to action as fees are passed through by constituent counties.


g
Website

JT noted that he has not been receiving emails into HHA domain.  This was echoed by other users of @hampshireha.co.uk account.  He will contact RW to to discuss.  [Post Meeting Note: The problem seems to have been resolved, however a number of emails never made it to their originally intended recipients.]

h
Leagues 
– outdoor
SWHL have confirmed no fixtures in December with dates provided for the New Year to cover missed matched.  No details on whether this will be affected by current Tier system.  [Post Meeting Note:  SWHL have decided to play a ‘play teams once’ half season with matches recommencing in late February].
SMHL – EMW stated that the Tier system has put paid to plan to play two additional rounds of fixtures in Dec and two in NY.  The Emergency Committee have met and agreed that teams could play or not and gave clubs the option to play if they wished.  Umpires have kindly supported.  At County level about half the fixtures have been played, at regional level this has not been as high.  He was disappointed that county leagues were cancelled completely.  
EH have produced a document that outlined how to complete leagues positively if further disruption occurs.  They are also consulting with clubs at EHL level, and will publish thoughts shortly.  SMHL will take note.  His personal feeling is that potentially the league will play half a season.

RM asked whether U18s were covered by exemptions from the Tier restrictions, but it was confirmed this only related to junior fixtures.
HWHL – NS noted there would be no hockey in December following the no car sharing guidance.  The decision was taken following a number of clubs withdrawing a number of teams.  This also removed pressure of playing and potentially unfair teams being fielded.  She was happy with decision.  She thought it unlikely that January would permit a return to playing.

HOL – IS echoed NS’s thoughts and noted four clubs had emailed thanking him for decision the whereas one club had not (Portsmouth who were due to play Gosport).  
The ongoing situation had been discussed with the Chairman and Secretary.  The agreed plan for both HWHL and HOL is for teams to play each other once recommencing from mid February which is when the return fixtures for those missed in first half of season begin.  This should ensure teams have played one another once each by March 27th and allow any other fixtures lost due to the weather to be played in April.
The Chairman confirmed that any fixtures scheduled in Jan/Feb could be played as friendlies until reach the point when unplayed teams come around in the fixture list.

IS noted that two fixtures in the HOL need to be swapped but others should be fine, NS will check for HWHL. 

EMW noted, ruefully, that this was what he considered would occur in September.

NS asked whether comments made by some, that “this season doesn’t matter” is accurate or not.  The Chairman responded that South Central would make an initial assessment based on the amount of any leagues played, but that some weight would be put on this season’s results.  IS noted one of his club’s teams were extremely keen to see their current league position reflected by a promotion.  The Chairman confirmed all teams would be considered on their merits.
EMW concluded the discussion by noting that the South MHL would like to be able to conclude by presenting cups and pennants in a validly completed set of leagues to mark its final season.
The proposal for the HWHL and HOL leagues was agreed.  ACTION – Secretary to confirm to Clubs, with league notified thereafter.
6. “STRUCTURE FIT FOR THE FUTURE” DEVELOPMENTS
The Chairman began by noting there had been a local South Central meeting held with clubs and that questionnaires following the presentation have been retuned.  Elaina Leithead from EH will distribute responses to the working group this week.  The working group will then put together their next draft with a meeting planned in first week in January with clubs.  At this point they hope to consider promotions/relegations and league positions.

He reiterated that the basis of new league placings will likely consider this season only if a reasonable conclusion of the league has taken place.  Governance papers have been sent out, and Areas will be constituted as limited companies with EH representation on the board of each.

JT asked for more information on governance, specifically relating which positions will be required to be filled by volunteers.  SD commented this has not yet been decided.

AD noted he is helping with umpire transition.  The umpiring transition group are still working out what the umpiring sub-committee is expected to do by EH.  The working group are also analysing results of surveys (and comments).  They are currently waiting to see which teams will be where and therefore to which divisions appointments will be needed.

SD noted that on Saturday it was confirmed there would no relegations from the current Conferences.  Two teams will be promoted to the EHL from each region.  Conferences will then be formed based on geographical spread.  A new paper was been presented with these details.  EMW commended the report’s clarity.

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None.
The meeting ended at 8.40pm.

Date Of Next Meeting: February 8th
Chairman
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